Stone Creek Community Theater Club
Meeting Minutes September 11, 2024

Officers Present: Tom Enrico, President; Dave Kinney, Vice President; Linda Chizmar, Treasurer;
Mary Mattson, Secretary

The meeting was called to order at 10:32 am in meeting room 1.

Minutes. Mary Mattson requested approval of the minutes for the August 14" membership
meeting. Nancy Luellan made a motion to accept the minutes, Wes Jones seconded the motion.
The motion unanimously passed.

Financial Report. Linda Chizmar presented the Financial Report for August 2024.
e The account balance as of 1 August 2024 was $23,826.36. Total income in August was
$15. Expenses for August were $2,859.65. The ending balance as of 31 August 2024 was
$20,981.71. See financial report for more detailed breakdown of income and expenses.

o Capital Fund. Part of the balance listed above was the Capital Fund. The Capital
Fund as of 1 September was $15,000. Expenses for the period were comprised
of the purchase of wood for the set flats and 3 new microphones. Total Capital
Fund expenditures amounted to $1,936.60, leaving the Capital Fund balance as
of 31 August at $13,063.40.

Membership. The SCCT membership is now up to 67 members.

Old Business.

e 12 Angry Jurors. Dave Kinney reported we still needed ticket takers for shows and people
to work in the VIP Lounge.

e New Flats. The new flats have been built and primed. We will be painting the flats for
“12 Angry Jurors” on September 14" at 8:00 am behind the Reunion Center.

e Gala and Stony Awards. The Season Reveal Gala tickets will be $25 per table or S5 per
person. The event will be BYOB. Discussion over the cost of tickets and food provided
ensued.

New Business.

e Play Selection for 2025 Season. The play selection committee submitted four plays to the
board for selection. The selected plays will be announced at the October Membership
Meeting.

e Ticket Costs. After discussion of the membership, it was decided that the price of tickets
for 2025 will increase from $10 to $15 per person or $40 for season tickets. Additionally,



it was determined that we should lower membership dues to $10. It was also agreed,
that as a one-time event, the season ticket price if purchased at the Gala would be $35.

e Annual Scarecrow Competition and Fall Festival. After discussion of these two events
among membership, it was determined that we would not be participating in these
venues this year.

There will be no playground session next month.

Wes Jones made a motion to adjourn the meeting. Karen Guthrie seconded the motion. The
membership approved the motion unanimously. The meeting adjourned at 11:36 am.



